
Letter to victim/claimant seeking good cause to waive cooperation  

 
I am the Compensation Specialist processing your application for the Iowa Crime Victim Compensation 
Program (CVCP).   

 

Iowa law states a person is not eligible for compensation from the CVCP unless they cooperate with the 

reasonable requests of law enforcement in the investigation and prosecution of the crime. This includes 

providing a true and accurate description of the crime to the best of the victim’s ability.  Exceptions can be 

considered when it may not be in the best interest of the victim to provide specific details. 

 

You are receiving this letter because the [PoliceDepartment] indicated you did not cooperate with the 

reasonable requests of law enforcement. 

 

Within two weeks, please contact the [PoliceDepartment] and provide a true and accurate description of 

the crime, and answer additional questions they may have.  Please let me know when this has been 

completed so I can request the information from the department. 

 

If you believe it is not in your best interest to provide additional details of the crime to law enforcement, 

please explain why and return your response within two weeks. This information will only be used to 

determine your eligibility for the CVCP. 

 

I believe it is not in my best interest to cooperate further with law enforcement because:  

 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

___________________________________________                ___________________ 

Claimant’s Signature           Date 

 

 

If we do not hear from you within two weeks, we may have to deny your application for crime victim 

compensation. Please let me know if you have any questions. 

 
[InvSignature] 

 


